
DISTRICT #7 ANNUAL DISTRICT MEETING 

6-30-2018 

The annual District meeting for District #7 was held on June 30, 2018, at the SGV show in El Monte, Ca. 
At 12:15 p.m.  It was conducted by Gary Hicken, ABS District #7 Director. 

District #7 ABS members in attendance: 

Mark Giesell 
Leon Saad 
Gary Hicken 
Kathy Hicken 
Matt Pespisa 
John Miles 
Dyari Ahmed 
Hillary McMahon 
Bryan Ramirez 
Terry Travis 
 
ABS members as guests: 
 
Mary Silva 
Ken Williams 
 
Gary reviewed the notes from the minutes of the 2017 meeting and reviewed the motions that were 
made & the results. 
 
New motions: 
 

1.  John Miles made a motion that a list of people who have advanced during the previous year be 
published in the ABS Bulletin and on the website by April 1st

 

 of the current year.  Exhibitors need 
to know for sure if they have advanced before they attend the first show.  The motion was 
seconded by Mark Giesell. The voting was unanimously in favor. 

2. John Miles made a motion the EOY by published by April 1st

 

. The motion was seconded by Matt 
Pespisa. The voting was unanimously in favor. 

3. Leon Saad made a motion that bands not be issued until January 1st

 

.  John Miles seconded the 
motion. The voting was 6-1 in favor. 

4. Matt Pespisa made a motion if an ABS member shows in a BAA show & places high enough to 
earn EOY points according to ABS standards during judging, they will receive ABS EOY points.  
Mark Giesell seconded the motion, which failed.   

 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:35 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kathy Hicken 



 


